BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL

PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the informal meeting held on 23rd September 2021

[Meeting held on Zoom platform]

234/21
PRESENT:


Cllrs Neil Bullock, Seb Daly, Dave Hales, Richard Head, Tony Reah, Ian Walton and Chris Watkin.  

235/21
IN ATTENDANCE:

County Cllr Paul Northcott (from min.254).


Borough Cllrs Gary & Simon White (from min.247).


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk).

236/21
In the absence of the Chairman the Vice-Chairman would normally have taken the chair.  However as his internet connection was uncertain and he was in a public location it was agreed that Cllr Head would chair the meeting.

237/21
The Clerk advised that the meeting would again be held in its unusual format as an informal meeting following the procedure used by the Cheshire West & Chester Unitary Authority on the Zoom platform. This would allow all members to meet and to debate all agenda items.  Indicative votes would be taken where appropriate and the Clerk would then seek the authority of the Chairman/ Vice-Chairman to action any conclusions reached under the provisions of the Council’s Standing Order 26 (Urgent Business).



[NOTE. In the interests of consistency and transparency a full record of the informal meeting will be made by the Clerk, numbered in accordance with normal practice. Approval of such minutes would have to await a formal meeting of the Council.]

238/21
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Berrisford (flooding), Bettley-Smith (holiday), Ecclestone (family), Karling (holiday) and Speed (other commitment).  

239/21
Members considered the declaration of interests in agenda items.  No declarations were made at this point.

240/21
There were no members of the public present to engage in public participation.
241/21
The Clerk explained that as the status of the meeting was informal the minutes of the previous meeting (23rd September) could not be approved formally, but he would be grateful if members could highlight any errors in the draft minutes circulated. The following corrections were noted:



Min. 208 “reporred” to read “reported”;



Min. 212 “logistics” to read “logistics sector”;



Min. 220 “attemopt” to read “attempt”.

242/21
The Clerk reported on matters dealt with as Urgent Business since the last meeting.  Various matters had been reported to members as they had arisen and invoices had been paid as appropriate (itemised later on the Agenda)

243/21
The Chairman  had indicated that over the previous month he had been active in following up highways issues.  The Vice-Chairman had nothing to report that was not otherwise covered on the agenda.

244/21
The Clerk advised members that following a report from a resident he had visited Post Office Lane and had reported a number of highways faults to the County Council several of which had been listed for repair.

had nothing to report that was not otherwise covered within the agenda.

245/21
Cllr Head reported that the Village Hall Committee was seeking to recruit further members and would be grateful if members could encourage interest. Cllr Hales reported the Betley Trust had considered a request to contribute toward the cost of installing the water supply at Sandy Croft. The Trust was of the view that Sandy Croft was clearly a community facility which was well used, especially in the summer months, and would be making a contribution.  The Clerk was asked to issue the Council’s formal thanks to the Trust.



Cllr Bullock reported back on a virtual meeting with HS2 to discuss current developments. An offer of a face to face meeting with a representative of HS2 had been made and it was agreed this should be followed up probably at the January meeting of the Parish Council.

246/21
Members considered the following planning application.


21/00944/FUL First floor dormer to front, single storey extension to rear, Pigeon House Farm, Deans Lane, Balterley



RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection to the application.

[The Borough Councillors joined the meeting at this point and advised that they had not

received the joining details for the meeting. The Clerk assured them that the details had

been forwarded but apologised if they had not been received.]

247/21
Members considered the following planning application.


21/00897/AGR Tractor and trailer store, The Beehive, Back Lane, Betley



RESOLVED that the Parish Council is strongly of the view that full planning permission is required for this development whether mainly intended to serve an agricultural or domestic need. If it is to be considered under the terms of an agricultural permission then a justification of agricultural need would be required. The Parish Council also notes that the application form is ambiguous in that it is not clear whether the land extends beyond the 0.4Ha or not, or by how much if it does extend beyond the 0.4Ha indicated.

248/21
Members considered the following planning application.


21/00931/FUL 2 storey side extension, single storey rear extensions, external and internal alterations, Betley Hall House, Betley Hall Gardens, Betley



RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection to the works proposed to the building but expresses concern that tree works may have been carried out at the property and asks whether this required consent from the Local Planning Authority and whether such consent, if necessary, was obtained.

249/21
The Clerk advised that no planning decision notices had been received.

250/21
The Borough Councillors advised that they had little to report to members and that they were largely there to give councillors to raise any matters of concern.  A member underlined concerns regarding tree works at Betley Hall House.

251/21
There were no further planning matters to be considered.

252/21
Members gave further consideration to highway maintenance issues.



The hedge at Doctor’s Corner had been cut back though some edgeing up would be worthwhile.



The Parish Council continuyed to press for work to rectify the flooding issue on Checkley Lane but securing action from County Highways was proving very difficult.

253/21
Cllr Head provided an update on the Neighbourhood Plan.  The Village Hall had been booked by the Borough Council for the day on 16th December so it appeared that would be the date for the Referendum, though this had not been formally advised.  The Clerk would clarify this and obtain further information.

[County Councillor Northcott joined the meeting at this point. Again he advised that he had not

received the joining details for the meeting. The Clerk assured them that the details had

been forwarded but apologised if they had not been received.]

254/21
County Cllr Northcott presented his report to members.  




On Covid 80% of adults in the county had now been double-vaccinated. Infection rates were above the national average but were primarily in 12-17 year olds.  There had been some issues with anti-vaccination protestors outside schools.  The local Covid recovery Fund had been extended for a further month and he would welcome applications from community organisations.




Unemployment statistics were still below both national and regional averages and the economy and job opportunities appeared robust.




On highways the absence of early frosts had allowed pothole repairs to continue at high levels.  He noted correspondence from the Chairman and would be pressing on the matters raised.




The Police & Crime Commissioner had confirmed that the Safer Roads Partnership would continue with a significant increase in funding. It was also intended that a specific officer would be engaged to work with Community Speed Watch groups and each county councillor would be permitted to nominate a location where police action would be appropriate.

255/21
The Clerk reported on matters related to the development of the Newcastle Local Plan. Consultation on  the Issues and Options Paper was to commence on 1st November and he would prepare a briefing for the November meeting.  He had attended a meeting of representatives of parish councils where a number of issues had been raised. There had been an unanimous view from other councils that a six week consultation period was too brief and, after consultation with the Chairman and Vice-Chairman, he had indicated that the council would support a request for an extension.  County Cllr Northcott advised that the consultation period was in line with legal requirements and general practice and cautioned against any action that could further delay the preparation of the Local Plan.



The Clerk also advised that there was a feeling among the representatives of some other parishes that the whole basis of the Local Plan in terms of assessment of housing and employment need could and should be challenged, but warned that this would be a lengthy process and that constructing a new evidence base would require expensive expert input with no guarantee that it would be accepted.

256/21
Cllr Bullock advised that the litterpicking group was operating well.  All litterpicking kits were out on loan and a number of volunteers were carrying out ad hoc sessions as required.  He asked whether further kits could be ordered using the funding donated and this was agreed.

257/21
Members considered issues relating to the Council’s property and assets.

258/21
The connection by Severn Trent of the water supply on Sandy Croft was still awaited.  A councillor reported that he had been asked to suggest that daffodil bulbs should be planted in the community orchard area in order to provide Spring colour.  The Clerk indicated that funding was available from the budget for Sandy Croft and it was agreed that bulbs up to the value of £50 should be obtained.

259/21
Arrangements for Christmas lighting on the Memorial Garden were finalised.  The 20’ tree would be supplied initially to Betley Court Farm and then dressed on site at the weekend of 21st November or the days following.

260/21
Area issues raised by members were considered. 




A member offered to remove the Church Lane branch in order to pressure wash it and apply any treatment necessary. It was agreed that reimbursement would be made for any materials needed.

261/21
The Clerk tabled correspondence received since the last meeting.  There were no matters requiring discussion.
262/21
The Clerk submitted a list of  payments made by him since the previous meeting and for which he was seeking reimbursement. 



RECOMMENDED that the Council 





a) authorises payment of the following  : 
G Griffiths

Reimbursement
£ 2,031.51

(Severn Trent Water - water supply to Sandy Croft)





b) resolves that the Financial Statement be received and 



approved.

263/21
Members considered issues relating to council communication.
264/21
Although the status of the meeting was informal members considered that the next two agenda items would normally be considered as matters for which the press and public should be excluded on the grounds that they concerned matters relating to the employment, terms and conditions of an identifiable employee (Local Government Act 1972, Section 100, Schedule 12A (1) and (7)).  They therefore resolved that no member of the public would be admitted during consideration of these items and that any background documents would remain confidential.

265/21
Members considered the Clerk’s notification of his intention to retire early in 2022.  It was suggested that a working group of around four members should be appointed to proceed with developing a job description for the recruitment of a clerk, and the recruitment process. Some work had been done on this in 2019 before the Clerk’s retirement had been delayed as a result of Covid and this work could guide the working group.

266/21
Members considered a briefing explaining that certain changes to the Clerk’s salary had not been implemented during recent years and that there had been several increases in the recommended salary levels for the Clerk which had not been implemented at the time.  Members considered whether these salary increases should be implemented and any back pay made to the Clerk.



RECOMMENDED that the Council implement the salary increases and pay back pay due in accordance with the briefing supplied to members.
[As he clearly had a prejudicial and financial issue in relation to this item the Clerk withdrew from the

meeting during consideration of the above item.]

267/21
Next meeting: Thursday 25th November 2021. 
